

Email <u>friendsofspringfieldpark@gmail.com</u> www.friendsofspringfieldpark-liverpool.com

## Newsletter

Hi Members 1<sup>st</sup> July 2020

Welcome to what we hope will be the first of many newsletters we will be sending out in order to keep you informed with what our group has been up to and park developments but we just wanted to introduce you to these first.

Our apologies if we have been a bit slow in updating you recently but we have been incredibly busy trying to move things forward in a positive way and there's a lot to tell you about!

Although we are here to represent our community, as members you are our priority and we will now try our best to start keeping you informed first of any important news.

Covid-19 has made this a bit more difficult recently but hopefully we will be able to get back to our monthly meetings once it's safe and proper to do so.

For general day to day activities at our park please feel free to check out our social media pages to see what we have been up to and we would love for you to get involved wherever you feel you can.

As a community group, we are here to help make our park the very best it can be for us **ALL** to enjoy and welcome anybody to join us.

We have no allegiances other than to our park and our community but work closely with Liverpool City Council!

As a 'Friends' group we are fully compliant with all the rules of the **Liverpool Park Friends Forum** and **North West Parks Friends Forum** and everybody is welcome to become members.

As per Park Friends Forum rules, our group has no hidden agendas and is non political and so Local Councillors both past and present are welcome as members but cannot serve as a member of our committee.

Please remember The Friends of Springfield Park group is YOUR group. It isn't dictated to by any one person and the committee is there to work for YOU.

Our group has really sprung into life in recent months and we have seen follower/membership numbers double in just two months!

Our full park is long overdue to be reinstated and we will be pushing hard with the NHS Trust at Alder Hey and Liverpool City Council to ensure this gets done as quickly as possible and with ALL our community having the chance to have their voice heard!

Exciting times are ahead and we look forward to updating you more soon!

In the meantime please stay safe everybody and take great care of you and your loved ones!

Kind regards

## The Friends of Springfield Park Committee

## Please follow us on...

Facebook - @FriendsofspringfieldparkLiverpool
Instagram - @springfieldparkliverpool
Twitter - @FOSPLiverpool